
TOGETHER WE GROW  

2 Mackay Street, Nhill 3418       P: 5391 2144      F: 5391 2022       E: admin@nls.vic.edu.au 

MAY Mon 25th Pupil free day 

 Tues 26th F—2 return to face to 

face learning at school 

 Wed 27th National Simultaneous 

Storytime 

JUN Mon 8th Queen’s Birthday holiday 

 Tues 9th Years 3-6 return to face 

to face learning 

 Fri 19th Last day of classes for 

Term 2 

 Mon 22nd—

Fri 26th 

Staff PD week 

Birthdays 

Upcoming Dates 

We wish the following 

student a very Happy 

Birthday: 

Moosa Ahmad:  

Monday 18th May 

Term 2  Week 5   Issue 13  15th May 2020 

If you would like to send through a photo, 

a picture drawn by a student or sample of 

your child’s learning we may add it to a 

future newsletter.  Feel free to send to 

admin@nls.vic.edu.au 

Wacky Wednesday Dress up 

On Wednesday Miss Shelton’s 1/2 

class were asked to dress up as a 

teacher. Can you guess who they 

are impersonating? 

 

Newsletter contributions 



 

 

I wish to again commend and thank all students, 

families and staff for their efforts during this time.  

Many challenges have presented themselves as a 

result of schools providing a remote learning 

model, however often a by-product of challenge is 

growth.  Growing as a learner is a good thing.  I am 

hopeful that despite the challenges to our learning, 

that growth has occurred.  Perhaps students have 

discovered new strengths, or have a clearer 

understanding and appreciation of their 

capabilities as a learner, or have grown in other 

surprising ways.   

Remote Learning and students on site 

Dates have been provided for Victorian students to 

return to face-to-face learning.  We are very much 

looking forward to seeing the students at school.  

May 25:  Pupil Free Day 

May 26:  F/1/2 students return to face-to-face 

learning 

June 9:  3-6 students return to face-to-face learning  

When students return to face-to-face learning the 

remote learning model will cease for students in 

those year levels.   

The school is following the latest advice in regards 

to cleaning, hygiene, sanitation and social 

distancing.  Cleaning is taking place every school 

day with extra attention given to high touch 

surfaces.  During the day students and staff are 

using plenty of hand sanitiser and soap, and 

surfaces and resources, such as books and 

stationery, are regularly being wiped with 

disinfectant wipes. 

In particular we must be mindful of the mingling of 

adults, and avoid these situations if possible.  Staff 

are currently adhering to social distancing 

measures at school of keeping 1.5 metres apart 

and limiting numbers of adults in certain rooms 

according to the one person per 4 square metre 

advice.  Parents will also need to abide by social 

distancing.   

Adults are to remain in their vehicles at drop off 

and pick up times.  Staff will supervise and direct 

students during these times.   

 

From the Principal 
Where possible, adults are not to enter the 

school building.  If you must enter the building 

please ensure it is only a short visit.  Only one 

family will be permitted in the building at a time 

and must follow hygiene and social distancing 

measures.  If an individual, child or adult, is un-

well they must not enter the building.   

Communication via phone, email or Seesaw is 

preferable.  We realise this is somewhat unnatu-

ral, especially as we value the sense of commu-

nity and connection at NLS – hopefully this will 

not be the case for too much longer.   

Our drink fountains are unable to be used follow-

ing AHPPC advice.  Students are asked to have 

their own drink bottle and if a refill is required this 

can be done using a tap in the kitchen. 

Further information will be provided next week.  

Stay safe and healthy!  

Every blessing for your week, 

Damon Prenzler 

Swapping books 

So students are able to refresh their reading 

stocks, the school is providing times for 

families to visit the school to borrow/change 

readers/novels/lexiles etc...  One family may 

be permitted in the school building at a time 

to source books and will be required to apply 

hand sanitiser, and follow social distancing 

requirements of 1.5m.  We ask that you keep 

your time on site to a minimum and only use 

it for the purpose of returning and borrowing 

books. A return box for books will be placed 

at the main entrance to the school, with all 

books hygienically wiped on return.  Days 

and times are: 

Monday 1pm - 3pm:  Family surnames 

beginning with A-C   

Tuesday 1pm - 3pm:  Family surnames 

beginning with D-L 

Wednesday 1pm - 3pm:  Family surnames 

beginning with M-P 

Thursday 1pm - 3pm:  Family surnames 

beginning with Q-Z 



New Blinds 

 

Please note that there will be no 

worship services until further notice. 

Online services can be viewed at: 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/

UC2uy0xrShyyQVC4sy0xjOJg  

Church Office: 5391 1223 

Prayer of the Week 

Worship News Devotional Thought 

Each week we pray for someone in our 

School Community. This week we pray 

for…….. 

 Harrison Jupp and his family 

 James Lerhtoo and his family 

Jesus Christ is the same yesterday and today and 

forever (Hebrews 13:8). 

Read Hebrews 13:1-8 

Tried out a new takeaway cafe? Read a new 

author? Found a new series to binge watch on 

Netflix? Bought new shoes online or changed your 

mobile plan? All these changes are deliberate 

choices, self-motivated and informed by our 

emotions, thoughts, research and desired 

outcomes. Is this normal? On their own, each one 

is a small change, and not unsettling. 

Has time in ‘Iso’ helped you discover something 

new? How has it shaped your new and emerging 

normal? 

But is everything changing? 

No! It is in our nature to question every aspect of 

life, especially our faith. It’s actually a healthy 

thing to do this; it helps us to continue exploring 

and growing in Christ. The gospel assures us that 

no matter how often we turn our back, doubt or 

walk away, our loving and living Lord keeps 

coming to us through the free gift of his love, 

mercy and grace. As we change, God is right by 

our side, walking each step with us. He listens. He 

forgives. He loves. We can lean into God and rest 

in his comforting embrace. 

Social distancing does not mean spiritual 

distancing. Jesus is the same, yesterday 

and today and forever. He is always with us, and 

his faithfulness to us never changes. 

Lord of life, thank you for walking each step of our 

journey with us today. Help us to rest in your loving 

embrace, to live in your hope, and to trust in you. 

Amen 

Chapel 

Chapel is now delivered via 

SeeSaw. Please check your 

SeeSaw app on Friday 

mornings. 

Chapel Offering 

With no face to face chapel for the 

foreseeable future, there is limited 

opportunity to be able to continue 

blessing our sister school in Myanmar.  

We have received a message from the 

school asking if we could try and provide 

approximately $60 a week so that they 

can keep operating. If you would like to 

make a contribution towards our sister 

school, please contact Mrs Koning at the 

front office. 

New blinds and curtains have been in-

stalled in the Year 3/4 classroom.   

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC2uy0xrShyyQVC4sy0xjOJg
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC2uy0xrShyyQVC4sy0xjOJg
https://lutheranchurchofaustralia.cmail19.com/t/t-l-ppjkid-muhirtrlh-i/


 

Hindmarsh Shire survey 

Learning at school 

Musical Dress-Up with Mrs A 

CSEF payments 

The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund 

(CSEF) provides payments for eligible 

students to attend activities like:  

* swimming camps or trips 

* swimming and school-organised sports 

programs 

* outdoor education programs 

* excursions and incursions. 

Families holding a means-tested concession 

card or temporary foster parents are eligible 

to apply. $125 per year is available for 

primary aged students. 

Please see Mrs Koning if you believe that 

you are eligible and would like an 

application form or download it from this 

site:  

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/

Documents/about/programs/health/CSEF-

Application-Form-2020.pdf  

Then bring the form and Centrelink card to 

Mrs Koning so that she can apply on your 

behalf. 

We have some fun activities and 

competitions planned, but we need your 

input! Please take a minute to do our Youth 

Activities survey @ https://

www.surveymonkey.com/r/J7MZVL5 and let 

us know how you would like to spend your 

time in lock down.  Behind the scenes of learning from 

home 

We are unsure what the rules were, but 

it looks like lots of fun!! 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Documents/about/programs/health/CSEF-Application-Form-2020.pdf
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Documents/about/programs/health/CSEF-Application-Form-2020.pdf
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Documents/about/programs/health/CSEF-Application-Form-2020.pdf
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.surveymonkey.com%2Fr%2FJ7MZVL5%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1JqfGu_bsP2p73dmiVKnS0-DVy9j_pOZG0Km97FebVD7jd0aLVakaIOw0&h=AT1GajDU5Eb4EUPKie7mbbue_9Gt_8ryDIjvnWvk_Kz52O4c5Scculc29lxlOB2VE6jBs1xnxeYnDbW3HGcSzfnDz0d7nKwJhGOntXtx
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.surveymonkey.com%2Fr%2FJ7MZVL5%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1JqfGu_bsP2p73dmiVKnS0-DVy9j_pOZG0Km97FebVD7jd0aLVakaIOw0&h=AT1GajDU5Eb4EUPKie7mbbue_9Gt_8ryDIjvnWvk_Kz52O4c5Scculc29lxlOB2VE6jBs1xnxeYnDbW3HGcSzfnDz0d7nKwJhGOntXtx


 

Learning from home 

Miss Sealey’s foundation and year 1 students have had a busy week. 

In Christian Studies they made beautiful stained glass windows. 

Stephanie Alexander saw them creating fruit kebabs.  

During HASS the students were to show Miss Sealey a celebration that they were thankful 

for.  







 






